Report to Master Fund Court 29th August 2006
Past Convener Jim Merry and I have had various meetings with Jim Parr and Neil Grieve of the Heritage Trust since October 2005 regarding the Seamen’s Chapel.

It is a grade ‘A’ listed building presently in the ownership of Angus Cook. He is to develop the area round the Chapel but is restricted in that he cannot progress this work until he has made the Chapel wind and waterproof (this will cost in the region of £30,000). As a result he is prepared to give the building to the Heritage Trust as it stands at no cost.

 However as a result of his recent court case and conviction, it is difficult to make any progress.
The present situation is that we have declared an interest, to the Heritage Trust, on behalf of the Nine Trades, making it very clear that we are in no way committing ourselves to anything whatsoever.

The Heritage Trust do have access to Heritage Lottery money, but only if they can show a suitable end user.

It has been suggested that the Trades might either purchase the building from the Trust or take a 20 year lease of it. The Trust would like to retain a small office in the building for their own use rent free, but in return they would act a letting agents and general keep an eye on the property.

A study, carried out by the Trust shows that after the building has been acquired (at no cost), the restoration will be in the order of £600,000. 
When this is completed they would be prepared to sell us the property for £120,000. No price has been discussed for the lease.

Until the future of the development is settled no more progress can be made. We are attempting to find out from Mr Cook or his Agent exactly what is to happen in the near future, but it may well take some time before we can make any more progress.
 Having spoken with the Three United Trades and the Fraternity of Masters & Seamen they have said that they would be prepared to make use of the rooms from time to time. In addition the Guildry are also aware of the project. We are actively pursuing the development, but assure the Court that we not commit the Trades to anything other than by a decision from the Master, and General Fund Courts.

Neil Grieve can be  found at Dundee  University Tel: 01382 345115.
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